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 Enquiries to: Andrew Sturgeon 
Phone no: 01923 278150 

Our reference: WRR21/CE1/SC  
Date: 18th February 2022 

 
Dear Resident, 
 
Proposed introduction of No Waiting At Any Time at junction of Bromet Close with Hempstead 
Road – Statutory Consultation  
 
Thank you for your feedback and comments, following the informal consultation we carried out with 
residents in December 2021.  
 
Ward Councillors and officers reviewed all feedback received from the informal consultation and 
have agreed to proceed to statutory consultation on proposals to introduce No Waiting at Any Time 
restrictions (double yellow lines) are implemented for the first 10 metres into Bromet Close. The 
proposals are shown on the drawing attached for your information.  
 
The statutory consultation period commences on the 19th February for a period of 21 days.  
We again invite representations of support or objections to the proposal, as part of this consultation. 
Objections together with the grounds on which they are made must be sent in writing to Andy Smith 
Head of Transport & Infrastructure, either at the Town Hall, Watford, WD17 3EX, or by email to 
TID@watford.gov.uk. The deadline for the receipt of objections or representations of support is 
23:59 on Friday 11th March 2022. 
 
All comments of support and objection will be considered by the Head of Transport & Infrastructure 
along with your local ward councillors prior to any decision being made on whether to implement the 
proposals.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Andrew Sturgeon  
Traffic Engineer  


